CLRC PLANNING AND REVIEW COMMITTEE MEETING

October 5, 2005

 1:30 pm 
 CLRC 

Present: Charles Tremper (Syracuse University), Chair; Marilyn Laubacher (Baldwinsville Public Library); Bob Quist (Utica Public Library); Colleen Stella (Morrisville State College); Linda MacLennan (CLRC); Nancy Howe (CLRC), Liaison. 

Absent: Stanley Kozaczka (Cazenovia College).
Minutes of November 11, 2004: Motion by Colleen, seconded by Linda, to approve the committee minutes of 11/11/04 as written. Carried.

Acting Director’s Report:

Surcharge Issue:  Minutes of 11/11/04 included a recommendation from P&R Committee that the Finance Committee should re-examine this issue regarding consortia database subscriptions.  Nancy reported that on 2/7/05 the Finance Committee had approved a 1.5% surcharge to be added to cost of all databases not paid for by grants, to go into effect 7/1/05.  A letter to those members affected went out 6/9/05.  Some felt that they should have had more advance notification of this change.  On 7/25/05 the Automation Committee met with the Executive Committee, which is expected to meet with the whole Board next week to discuss this issue.  In the meantime, bills have gone out with the surcharge added in, and all but one system member have paid them.

NOVEL Grant:  Training has been completed and money has been received.

Mentoring Database:  Dave Harralson is looking for experts for help with this database; cataloging background would be helpful.

LSTA:  Looking for grants for second year of funding cycle.

Plan of Service:

The next Plan of Service is due to New York State in April 2006.  Nancy has talked with other 3Rs Councils and the general feeling is that since funding for 3Rs is quite stagnant, new programs cannot be added without additional funding.  Mentoring is currently the only new program.  Also, CLRC Director’s position is not expected to be filled until 1/1/06 and new Director will undoubtedly want input into program planning.

At next week’s Board meeting, Charles and Nancy will ask for direction in proceeding with updating the Plan of Service and report on plans of the other 3Rs Councils.  They will ask (1) if existing goals are still relevant or need changing, (2) if a consultant should be hired to help with the planning process, and (3) if a technology consultant should be hired to help with that aspect of the plan.  The other CLRC Committee Chairs will also be asked for input and ideas for new services.  A letter will be sent to them asking for this information.  CLRC staff will also be included in planning process.

Next P&R Committee Meeting:

1) Review make-up and duties of Committees

2) Find a school library representative for P&R Committee (Nancy) 

3) Start review of existing Plan of Service section by section, based on Board direction 

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, November 16, 1:30 pm at CLRC

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Laubacher
